 VILLAGE OF FARNHAM
Monthly Board Meeting
September 20, 2016
Present were: The Village Board of Trustees: Mayor-Jere Hoisington; Deputy Mayor-Vincent Rovnak; Trustees George Cordia; Elizabeth Huffnagle; Yvonne Heller; Village Clerk-Treasurer-Jackie Hoisington DPW Supervisor-Ellsworth Nolan; Code Enforcer-Paul Ryerse; Village Attorney-Jim Shaw
Also present were: Ron Kobel; Lori & Ray Dunkel; Jim George; Al Butlak; Mike Graci 
Pledge to the flag led by Vinny Rovnak
Meeting minutes from August 16, 2016  Regular Board Meeting approved by Trustee Cordia; second by Trustee Huffnagle, all in favor; aye
New Business:

Tonight @ 7:30 we will have our Annual CDBG Public Hearing

Informational:

*Annual Harvest Dinner Buffet & Basket Auction fundraiser for Angola Library-Saturday, October 22nd; Tickets $20 pre-sale, available at library or Angola Village Hall.
*Historical Minutes are available at this meeting and at the clerk’s office, next meeting tomorrow, Wednesday, October 21st.

*Thank you for everyone’s participation in the Farnham Community Day.  It was a good practice run for next year and we had a lot of positive comments from residents and vendors.  Yvonne noted that we received a lot of signature’s on the photos of the schools.
*Mayor Hoisington read “Fireman of the Year Resolution” for Ellsworth and presented it to him, which was also done at the Southwestern Fireman’s Convention in August.
TRUSTEE REPORTS

Trustee Rovnak- Fire Dept. received the Stryker Power Load stretcher and it is in service.
Trustee Heller- No Report
 Trustee Cordia- there is 3 or 4 street lights out; will get pole numbers; Mayor suggested taking it to Brant Chief; Trustee Rovnak also suggested giving it to him, he can fax it through dispatch.
Trustee Huffnagle- T-shirt sales went very well at the Community Day, Yvonne suggested hanging one in the hall with order forms, there will be 5 colors, $15.00 each, suitable for Christmas gifts. 2 designs.  Ellsworth suggested putting a sign at the post office advertising t-shirt sale at the Village Hall
Mayor-Attended S.T. Coalition Mtg. in Evans; attended and worked at the S.T. Coalition Barn Dance held in Eden; met with Reps. from Zenner & Ritter regarding getting a stand by generator system, we are a Red Cross Emergency Center, we are handicapped accessible, but without power we are nothing.  We need a generator here; Meeting with Paul Ryerse and George Cordia regarding rental properties in the Village; attended NYCOM conference in Saratoga week of Sept. 12th; met with Ernie from the Verndon Clock Co. regarding everything about getting a clock for the Playground, it is pricy, trying to get funding.
Village Clerk-went to NYCOM with Jere, learned a lot; Friday I am going to a Retirement Seminar; I
 e-mailed Joann Sack regarding coverage on the new stretcher, we have a $254,800 blanket coverage; Jere or someone is going to look into it; Thursday, Jere & I are going to a Rural Transit, CDBG, & E.C. Government meeting starting at 4:00; went to Square Dance for S.T. Coalition; still 19 parcels of land not paid for in the Village Taxes.
 DPW Report- cutting grass, flushing hydrants, Farnham house readings, stain the Amphitheatre 1 more time, clean-up in various places; getting quotes on the DPW shop roof.
Code Enforcement- would like to propose sending a letter in January that we will start renewals in April due to the fact that inspections have to be done outside during daylight hours. I am also sending out some violations registered mail, people will not be happy; I have
 revamped Evans violation process and brought it over to Farnham, much cleaner.
Fire Department Report- Tomato Fest went well; Marched at the Grape fest; went to Fall Fest.; doing Football standbys at Brant Park
Motion by Trustee Heller; second by Trustee Rovnak to approve 
FY 2016/17 GENERAL FUND    Abst. #4-$8,248.41
 Motion by Mayor Hoisington; second by Trustee Huffnagle to approve
 FY 2016/17 WATER FUND        Abst. #4-$7,066.75 
7:30 PM Motion by Trustee Cordia; Second by Trustee Heller to close Regular Meeting and Open CDBG Public Hearing

Mayor Hoisington read Rural Transit Service Resolution.
Mayor stated he would like to put down as #1-a Generator System for the Village Hall & Fire Department, especially due to the fact that this is a Red Cross Shelter and it is Handicap Accessible and we do have the only ambulance in the Town of Brant.  I would also probably suggest that we put Brant’s #1 choice as our #2 choice and ask Brant to put our #1 choice as their #2 choice.
Mr. Ray Dunkel stated that as a tax paying citizen and a senior citizen, I fully support what you are proposing.
Mayor Hoisington made a motion that for our CDBG Grant we do #1 a stand by Generator System for our building complex; #2-whatever Brant’s #1 choice is; #3 Rural Transit Service, motion seconded by Trustee Cordia



Mayor Hoisington

AYE




Trustee Cordia


AYE




Trustee Heller


AYE




Trustee Huffnagle

AYE




Trustee Rovnak


AYE

So moved

7:42PM Motion by Mayor Hoisington; second by Trustee Rovnak to close the CDBG Public Hearing and reopen the Regular Board Meeting; all in favor; so moved 

FLOOR OPEN FOR PUBLIC COMMENTS AND/OR QUESTIONS- 
Mike Graci suggested the Board go around door to door with the surveys and get it done.

NEXT REGULAR BOARD MEETING-TUESDAY, October 18, 2016 @ 7:00 PM 

Motion to adjourn @ 7:45 PM by Trustee Huffnagle; second by Trustee Heller; all in favor; so moved
Respectfully Submitted,

_______________________

Jacqueline M. Hoisington 
______________________
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